Special Meeting
Proposed Amendment of Ordinance No. 1 of 2001 in respect to Provide Definitions and Conditions for
the Sale and Storage of Fireworks and Permitting Such Uses in the C-2 Highway Commercial District
by Conditional Use
May 10, 2018

A special meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, May 10, 2018,
at 6:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Frank Augustine, Albert
Burick, 1ll, and Brandon Rishel present.
The purpose of the meeting was for the Proposed Amendment of Ordinance No. 1 of 2001 to provide
definitions and conditions for the sale and storage of fireworks and permitting such uses in the C-2
Highway Commercial District by conditional use.
The meeting was called to order and opened with a salute to the flag.
Solicitor Louis Perrotta explained the purpose of the hearing and presented the exhibits at this time:
Exhibit No. 1 — Correspondence to the Shenango Township Planning Commission dated March 14, 2014
Exhibit No. 2 — Correspondence to the Lawrence County Planning Commission dated March 16, 2018

Exhibit No. 3 — Response from the Lawrence County Planning Commission dated March 19, 2018

Exhibit No. 4 — Notice of Public Hearing and Intention to Adopt Shenango Township Ordinance No. 2 of
2018 advertised in the New Castle News

Exhibit No. 5 — Correspondence to the Lawrence County Law Library dated April 9, 2018, displaying a
copy of the Ordinance

Exhibit No. 6 — Copy of correspondence to the New Castle News dated April 9, 2018, notifying them of
the public hearing and the intention to adopt Shenango Township Ordinance No. 2 of 2018

Exhibit No. 7 — Advertisement on May 3, 2018, of the Ordinance and the intent of a public hearing to
adopt the same

Exhibit No. 8 — Advertisement on April 26, 2018, of the Ordinance and the intent of a public hearing to
adopt the same

Exhibit No. 9 — The minutes of the Shenango Township Planning Commission dated April 10, 2018
Solicitor Perrotta asked if there was any public comment, to which there was no reply.
Solicitor Perrotta explained the proposed Ordinance and then offered Exhibit No. 10, a copy of the

Ordinance to be included as part of the record. Solicitor Perrotta asked if there was any comments or
guestions from the Board of Supervisors.



Mr. Burick explained that this Ordinance is in response to a new state law this year that changed what
kind of fireworks are permitted to be sold in Pennsylvania.

Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to adjourn.

Meeting adjourned at 6:10 p.m.



